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Dear Parish Family, 
 

This weekend we are celebrating the Feast of St. Therese.   Her actual 

feast day is October 1.  This is the third date for her feast.  Her feast was 

originally on September 30, the anniversary of her death in 1897.  From 

1927 to 1969, her feast day was on October 3.  One of the reasons for 

this date was because October 1 was not available because of the then 

current liturgical calendar.  One website suggested that it was moved to 

October 1 because of an ancient custom of celebrating a saint’s entry 

into heaven on the day following her death.   
 

As you can see, construction to make the parish center handicapped accessible has begun.  You may remember that this project 

was completely funded by Phil and Betty Caito who generously provided for Little Flower in their estate planning.  Betty was 

very much in favor of using their initial gift for this project.  During construction, the only accessible door to the parish center will 

be the north door (Door 11).  We apologize for any inconvenience caused by the construction.   
 

Religious Ed for children in kindergarten through 8
th

 grade who attend public schools will begin Sunday, October 25, from 10:30 

a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  We will meet in person on most Sundays through mid-April.  
 

I have previously mentioned the importance of formal religious education for children.  During second grade, children celebrate 

the sacraments of Eucharist and Reconciliation.  First Communion is one of the highlights in the faith life of children.  However, 

it is imperative that they be well prepared to receive these sacraments.  Although specific sacramental preparation takes place 

during second grade, we do not believe that they can be adequately prepared during second grade if they have not had formal 

religious education in first grade. 
 

Therefore, a child will be expected to have attended religious education for two years (first and second grade) before receiving 

First Eucharist and Reconciliation.  If you have any questions or concerns about this or to register, please contact Lisa Gibbons, 

our director of sacramental preparation. 
 

I am happy to report that Little Flower was able to purchase four AEDs (Automated External Defibrillators) through an 

Archdiocesan Home Mission Grant.  There is one in the church, one in the gym, one in the cafeteria, and one in the Parish Center.  

Part of the money given to us from this grant is to be used for CPR/AED training.  There will be a training session on Saturday, 

October 24.  Please see more information elsewhere in the bulletin.  I would like to encourage anyone who is a hospitality 

minister or involved with athletics as a coach or volunteer to take advantage of this free class.    
 

On a less happy note, Little Flower School had its first positive COVID test this week.  Through discussion with the Marion 

County Health Department, it was determined that one class would quarantine at home for 14 days.  During that time, the teacher 

will do distance learning with her class from her home. According to the MCHD, there is no reason at this time to quarantine any 

other students or staff.  Also, our cleaning company has done a deep clean and sanitation with EnviroShield EnviroCleanse, an 

EPA-approved disinfectant, of the classroom and the restrooms.  
 

This past Monday the Archdiocese has once again reminded us of the importance of face masks in church.  It is the policy of the 

Archdiocese that parishioners wear masks in church where required by civil authorities.  In addition, the Archdiocese noted that 

the use of face masks “may become increasingly important as greater numbers return to our worship spaces.”  If you attend Mass 

at Little Flower, please wear a face mask whenever you are in church.   
 

October 4 is the feast of St. Francis of Assisi.  St. Francis is one of the most popular Catholic saints.  Because October 4 is a 

Sunday this year, we do not celebrate the feast.  Please pray for the living and deceased Sisters of St. Francis from Oldenburg.  

Oldenburg Franciscans staffed Little Flower School from its beginning until approximately 1990.  When I was in school, we 

always had a free day on October 4.  We celebrated our annual pet blessing on Saturday, October 3. 
 

Wednesday, October 7, is the Memorial of Our Lady of the Rosary.  The Rosary is one of the principal devotions to the Blessed 

Virgin Mary.  When those of us who are older were growing up, there were three sets of mysteries: the Joyful, Sorrowful, and 

Glorious Mysteries.  St. Pope John Paul II added the Luminous Mysteries: the Baptism in the Jordan, the Wedding at Cana, the 

Proclamation of the Kingdom, the Transfiguration, and the Institution of the Eucharist. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
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For the Week of October 5 - 11, 2020 
 

05 October Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Mildred Mauer 

06 October Tuesday  

 9:30 a.m. Elsa Vian by Paula Ramos & Angel Adorey 

07 October Wednesday  

  5:30 p.m. Barbara Rose Hart by Charles Sinclair 

08 October Thursday  

 9:30 a.m. Frances Alvarado by Ladies Club 

09 October Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Steve Schmidt by BJ Schmidt 

10 October Saturday – Vigil of the 28th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

 5:00 p.m. JoAnn Morris by the Downs Family 

04 October Sunday – The 28th  Sunday in Ordinary 

Time 

 9:30 a.m. Bryan Cuppy by Donna & Thomas Kemp  

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 “Chillin’ with Fr. Bob”  
 

Thanks to all who have donated so far to our special 

“Chillin’ with Fr. Bob” campaign to help fund the 

rectory cooling project.  Early estimates for the cost of 

this project range from $70,000 - $90,000.  We will 

provide a weekly report of the progress of this campaign 

in The Theresean. 
 

Total donations as of September 27 bulletin $  41,844.00 

Donations received last week  $    1,066.41   

Total donations to date   $  42,910.41 

 

Join the Public Square 
Rosary Crusade! 

Little Flower Church 
(outside on Bosart Ave. in front of school) 

Saturday, October 10  

at 11:30 a.m. 

For more information, contact Joan 
Bullock at 317-727-1167. Please bring a mask and a 
chair if you are unable to stand. Dress for the weather.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Readings for October 10 and 11 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Isaiah 25: 6-10a 
Philippians  4:12-14, 19-20 
Matthew 22:1-14 

To read the readings on-line, go to: 
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/101120.cfm. 

 

SAVE THE DATE: Our semi-annual 

Blood Drive will be Sunday, 

October 11, from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 

p.m. The Bloodmobile will be in the 

main parking lot. All safety 

precautions will be observed.  Face 

masks will be required.  Those 

successfully donating will receive the 

Covid 19 antibody test. In order for this to be a successful 

drive, we need 15 donations.  Please schedule your donation 

appointment at the following link: 
 

https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/134960 
  

Due to Covid donations are down. Please consider donating. 

REMEMBER when you give blood you give someone 

another chance!  Please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-

8352 X106 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if you have 

any questions. 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,000.00 
      Collection of September 26 & 27 $             4,600.00 

      Electronic Contributions 9/21 – 9/25 $             3,134.34 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Actual  $         158,971.77 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget  $         169,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 YTD DEFICIT $       -   10,028.23 
 

Home Improvement Fund 

July Contributions  $       1,847.07   

August Contributions  $       1,990.65    

September Contributions (to date) $       2,121.32    
 

 
St. Vincent de Paul urgently 
needs volunteers at our Food 
Pantry as the members of the 
National Guard deployment 

has ended.  We need help packing food boxes, 
repackaging produce and meat, and loading boxes 
in cars. We have adapted our operations to 
prioritize the safety of volunteers and provide food 
to those in need while following public health 
guidelines. Won’t you please answer the call to 
help us love our neighbors during this unsettling 
time? Sign up today at http://www.svdpindy.org/i-
want-to-help/#time. Should you have a group 
wanting to help or have questions, contact Darlene 
Sweeney at dsweeney@svdpindy.org.  
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
On behalf of the entire 
Moriarty family, we wish 
to extend our gracious 
thanks to you for 

remembering us at the time of our father’s death. 
Whether you did so with having a Mass said, 
participating in the visitation and funeral, donating to 
Bishop Simon Brute College Seminary or sending flowers, 
we are most grateful.  Dad lived a long, full, beautiful 
life and we are grateful for his fatherly presence to us 
and to so many others. Dad taught us much about God 
the father in heaven by the way he (dad) loved here on 
earth. Be assured of our prayers for all of you who are 
dad’s extended family and friends, and once again, thank 
you for remembering us. Dad (Pat) is in our hearts 
forever!  
Peace to you, and all good things.  
Fr. Joe and the Moriarty Clan  

 

Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the following people who 
have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene 
Miller, Joe Swift,  Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Martha Haddin, Gary 
Walters, Haydee Gloria, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie 
Greene, Molly Hahn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, 
Tricia Allstatt, Charlie Goodman, Bobbie Lawless and Catherine 
McKenna-Sexton.  
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will really 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

Mary Jo Campbell 

1055 N Lesley Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
 

Pray for our active military 
family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS 
Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane Anderson.  
Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great 
Falls, MT. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

 

 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Announces  
Virtual Struttin’ Our Stuff Event 

 

Although we are not able to have the event as we originally 
envisioned, we’re pleased to announce that we will be able 
to offer the silent auction component as usual. We have 
many exciting items to offer this year. 
  

Please mark your calendar for Friday, October 16, when 
bidding will open for more than 150 unique items. Bidding 
will continue through Friday, October 23. Learn more and 
register to bid at www.svdpindy.org/fashion beginning 
on October 10. Check back regularly for updates – new 
auction items will be added every day. 
  

The online auction site will include an option to make a 
donation. In lieu of your attendance, please consider 
donating the amount you would have spent on tickets to the 
event. These proceeds will go directly to support SVdP’s 
programs. You may donate online when registration begins 
on October 10.  
 

If you have any questions about the event, please contact 
Jenny Matthews, 317-289-3324, jmattbogey@gmail.com, or 
Mary Ann Klein, 317-796-6325, klein.jm@yahoo.com. Thank 
you for your understanding of these changes. We appreciate 
your continued generosity and support of St. Vincent de 
Paul.  

 

 
 

Our Lady of Lourdes Fall Festival 

5333 E. Washington Street 
 

One Night Only! 

Saturday, October 10, from 6 PM - 9 PM 

$5,000 Raffle Grand Prize, $1000 Raffle Prizes,  

Silent Auction, Shot Clinic,  

Live Music by Off the Hook,  

Food and Drinks. 

Social distancing and other  

safety precautions will be in place. 

 More info at www.ollindy.org/festival or on 

Facebook @ollfallfest 

Gaming License #002098 
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The kids of Little Flower’s Cub Scout 

Pack 126 are excited to get back to 

scouting this fall. Like everything, 

there will be some changes in how we 

deliver the program. All events this 

fall will be held outdoors to encourage 

safe distancing. We will focus on 

outdoor activities like hiking in 

various parks around the area. The 

Pack will meet for regular meetings every other Tuesday at 6 

PM, weather permitting. Pack 126 has been proud to operate 

out of Little Flower Parish for over sixty years. We have seen a 

number of changes in our community in that time. Scouts are 

now for any boys and girls between Kindergarten and 5
th
 grade. 

We welcome any children in the area who are looking to be a 

part of the Pack. We encourage parental involvement although 

it isn’t required above second grade. For more information see 

our new website, https://lfscouts126.org/, or follow us on 

Facebook @LFPack126 for updates. And look for popcorn 

sales coming soon! 

 

Watch next weekend’s bulletin for 
your opportunity to help feed a 
family in need for Thanksgiving. 

 

In order to keep all of our senior parishioners safe and 

healthy, the Adventuresome Group will NOT meet in 

October.   Hopefully we will be able to meet in November 

or December! 

 

 
 

Little Flower received an Archdiocesan Home Mission grant 

for four AEDs to use in our buildings.  Part of the grant 

money includes training parishioners on how to do CPR and 

use the AEDs.  The training class usually costs $45.00, but 

we are able to offer it free with money received from the 

grant.  The class will be on Saturday, October 24, from 

9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. in the cafeteria.  It is highly 

recommended that any Hospitality Ministers or anyone 

involved in athletics as coaches or volunteers take 

advantage of this free class.  You never know when you 

might be called upon to help save someone’s life.   Class 

size is limited, so if you want to attend, please contact 

Jeannie Zimmerman at jzimmerman@littleflowerparish.org 

or 317-357-8352 x 103 ASAP.  Registration deadline is 

October 15.    

 

There will be a prayer service at Holy Spirit Catholic 

Church on Tuesday, October 13, at 7 p.m. The special 

intention is for Msgr. Paul Koetter’s healing.  

 

 

 

 

 
Little Flower offers Religious Education (CCD) for 

children in kindergarten to 8th grade who attend public 

schools. We will meet on most Sundays in Little Flower 

School from 10:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., beginning October 

25, 2020 through mid-April 2021. If you have any 

questions, or to register for Religious Ed, please email 

Lisa at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org, or call 317-357-

8352 ext. 105.  

 

 
 

We are enrolling children in our Sacrament Program for children in 2nd 
grade who need to receive First Eucharist and Reconciliation. If your 
child attends public school, they will prepare for the sacraments during 
Sunday Religious Education. Children attending Little Flower School 
will prepare at school. 
 

First Reconciliation will be Monday, December 15, at 7 p.m. 
First Communion will be Sunday, April 25, 2021, at the 9:30 a.m. 
Mass. 
  

If you have not registered your child to prepare for these sacraments, 
please contact Lisa at the parish center.  
 

Baptism is required. If you have not had your child baptized, please 
contact Peggy Clegg in the parish office at 317-357-8352 or email 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.  You will need to attend a Baptism 
Class prior to your child’s baptism. The next baptism class is Monday, 
November 9, at 7 p.m. We would like all baptisms completed by 
November.   
 

We are here to help you in this process and are very excited to be a 
part of this journey of faith for you and your child.  If you have any 
questions, or to register, please contact Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 
or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org.   
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THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING
“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 
SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub

“80” Continuing 135 Years of Service

639-1111

Shi•Kay
Lounge

1514 N. Emerson
Your friendly neighborhood tavern
HAVE YOUR PARTY HERE!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington
356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

RICHARD T. FOWLER FAMILY
PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

Licensed • Bonded • Insured

317-356-9191
   • Repair & Replace Water, Sewer & Gas Lines
   • Backflow Certified • Camera Inspections • Drains Cleared
   • Complete Residential & Commercial Services

PC#19500044

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875            2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do It All”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

“ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE

James Dangler, Alumni
545-7378

www.envpest.com

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444
www.brianenunleydds.com

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood
317-756-5080

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy .com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

Legion of Mary
Meetings on Tuesdays 

10 a.m. in Parish Center

ALL ARE WELCOME!

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

  

  

 

Parishioner
Irvington Resident

Thinking about
buying or selling 

a home?
Give your local
real estate pro

a call today.
317-294-4295 direct

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, realtor

Brothers Construction
5066 E. Michigan St.
317-357-1103

Donation to Church for each job done  •  Since 1976

Masonry, Chimneys Cleaned & Inspected $99
Concrete, Steps & Sidewalks

Fencing, Carpentry, Electrical & Plumbing
Parishioner, Family Owned & Operated

E.M. COMPANY, INC.
-  SALES / SERVICE / INSTALLATION  -

· ELECTRICAL (Bucket Truck Services)  
· MECHANICAL (HVAC - Process Piping) 
· SERVICE PLUMBING  
· COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION  
· CONTROLS (HVAC-Refrigeration-Electrical) 
· COMMUNICATIONS (Voice-Data-Fiber-Cabling)  
· FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT  
· PROFESSIONAL DESIGN/BUILD SERVICES  
· 24 HOUR SERVICE

1-800-937-9331 • 1-317-783-3291
2221 E. Southport Road • Indianapolis, IN 46227

Rosie Lee
In Home Caregiver

317-599-8081
• Personal Care

• Light Housekeeping
• Companionship

Indiana
CatholicMatch.com/goIN

YOUR AD 
HERE

CONTACT DIOCESAN 
AT 1-800-282-5106{          

{          

SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY • STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH • CHANGE THE WORLD

Discover a Career with the Knights of Columbus

LIFE INSURANCE  • DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE • LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE • RETIREMENT ANNUITIES
Phillip Stackowicz, FIC

General Agent
574-282-1082

phillip.stackowicz@kofc.org
kofc.org/joinus
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